# Open Letter To America

Dear America,

This is the story of possibly the greatest corruption scandal in our country's history.

This is the story of how petty bureaucrats and drug companies unjustly discredited an inexpensive FDA-approved drug that would have prevented COVID-19 hospitalizations and deaths for political spite and financial gain. These perpetrators, who now hold more significant positions in government, need to be held accountable for over 500,000 American deaths and the disruption of our economy.

This is the story of how a few key government officials failed to implement our well-formulated National Pandemic Plan and their weaponization of a dangerously complicit mainstream media.

I tell this story because we, the People, deserve answers – those responsible need to be held accountable for their actions. The COVID-19 pandemic was a proverbial "warning shot across our bow." Thus, we must forever prioritize pandemic preparedness as critical to our national security.

We deserve better. We deserve the truth. We deserve answers. We deserve JUSTICE.

I hope my words and timeline will help clarify what has happened, who is involved, and what action must be taken to protect our health and freedom.

My name is Dr. Steven Hatfill. I am a specialist physician, recognized Virologist and Bioweapons expert and I worked as an outside advisor to the Executive Office of the President of the United States from February 2020 through the inaugural transition period of 2021. My statements are not speculation because I had a front-row seat from the very beginning of the pandemic. My subsequent published papers and articles have been painstakingly referenced and fact-checked.

Some will tell you this is just another conspiracy theory, so I ask you to read on and judge for yourselves.

#### **FACTUAL EVENTS**

- 1. 2005 the United States creates its first-ever National Pandemic Plan, outlining the actions to combat a serious respiratory viral disease pandemic. This is based on the previous Biological Weapons Improved Response Plan.
- 2. 2009 President Obama closes the White House **Global Health Security Office**.
- 3. 2013 after the SARS and MERS outbreaks, Chinese virologists collect hundreds of samples from bats for study at the Wuhan Institute of Virology (WIV). Collaborative research begins on the Coronaviruses, including Gain Of Function (GOF) experiments (research which involves increasing the capacity of a pathogen to cause illness) in China and the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.
- 4. 2014 The West Africa Ebola virus outbreak occurs. Dr. Anthony Fauci MD promotes a <u>single layer</u> of gloves for nursing Ebola patients and other inadequate protective measures. His instructions endanger the lives of health care workers, and national guidelines for protection must be urgently updated.
- 5. 2014 United States' Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the World Health Organization (WHO) ban GOF research. The ban was implemented for 2014-2017.
- 6. 2015 Chinese virologists and the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill conduct unauthorized GOF experiments on coronaviruses.
- 7. 2017 The 2005 Health and Human Services' (HHS) National Pandemic Plan is updated. The specific responsibilities of local authorities, states, and the federal government have been clearly stated. The national plan is to use early, outpatient antiviral drug treatment, home quarantine, and case contact tracing to cover the "vaccine gap" (the time needed to develop a vaccine to combat any pathogen).
- 8. December 2019 Chinese authorities report the first outbreak of COVID-19 in Wuhan. On January 21, the first *recognized* case of COVID-19 occurs in the United States.

9. February 2020 – Dr. Steven Hatfill MD, a specialist physician and recognized Virologist, is brought into the White House as an outside medical advisor.

Some members of the COVID-19 Task Force are considering the use of Hydroxychloroquine (HCQ), a safe and effective FDA-approved drug, to control the rapidly spreading pandemic. The drug proves to prevent hospitalization if taken when early symptoms of COVID-19 arise. The drug is cost-effective at 60 cents per tablet with COVID-19 treatment consisting of 11 tablets taken over five days. The FDA considers HCQ to be a safer drug than Tylenol.

- 10.March 23, 2020 The Director of BARDA, (Biological Advanced Research Development Authority) Rick Bright Ph.D., is instructed by his superiors to work with the FDA to establish an Investigational New Drug (IND) authorization for HCQ. The next day, the Director of Drug Evaluation and Research at the Food and Drug Administration (FDA), Dr. Janet Woodcock MD, contacts Rick Bright at BARDA.
- 11.March 24, 2020 Dr. Woodcock wrongly advises Bright that HCQ is a dangerous drug requiring a EUA (Emergency Use Authorization). Its use should be limited to *hospitalized patients*. Bright and Dr. Woodcock promote this course of action, **despite the early clinical data showing HCQ was the most effective in outpatients if given early during the initial infection, effectively eliminating hospitalization.**

## The FDA issues a EUA for HCQ – for hospital use only.

- In a legal document, Rick Bright makes a blatant admission of insubordination to multiple layers of leadership, including the White House, HHS Secretary Azar, and Dr. Robert Kadlec, MD, the Assistant HHS Secretary for Preparedness and Readiness.
- Bright states the following in his Whistleblower
   Complaint: "...instead of a Nationwide Expanded Access IND protocol. Implementing the EUA was a compromise position,

# to <u>rein in HHS leadership's</u> initial campaign to make the drugs available to the public outside of a hospital setting".

# **Question:** When is it **EVER** acceptable to "compromise" public health during a rampaging pandemic?

- 12.April 4, 2020 Dr. Anthony Fauci MD, the member of the COVID-19 Task Force responsible for informing the President of the best course of action for pandemic control, appears to be unaware of the National Pandemic Plan. In a heated White House Situation Room meeting, Dr. Fauci refused to consider the use of HCQ for COVID-19 treatment. He dismisses the ever-accumulating HCQ efficacy reports from China, South Korea, and France as simply "anecdotal."
- 13.April 22, 2020 Rick Bright is fired as BARDA Director for his insubordination. Before his dismissal, he falsely informed the press that HCQ is a dangerous drug.
- 14.Dr. Anthony Fauci, Director of NIAID, who is <u>not</u> a virologist, <u>disregards</u> the National Pandemic Plan, which included outreach programs with physicians using HCQ for outpatient treatment and prevention to bring the COVID-19 pandemic under control.

Dr. Fauci brushes off the accumulating evidence and diverts millions of federal funds into a program to test and manufacture an experimental drug named Remdesivir. Remdesivir must be administered via IV and can only in the hospital. Instead of early community treatment, as prescribed in the original pandemic plan. Dr. Fauci changes the plan to promote "Societal Lockdowns" and push the development of highly experimental mRNA vaccines by multinational pharmaceutical corporations.

NOTE: Members of Fauci's Covid-19 treatment panel have ties to Gilead Sciences, Inc. (Foster City, CA), the company that holds the patent for Remdesivir.

15.May 16, 2020 – In Phase 1 clinical trials conducted by Gilead Sciences in cooperation with China and Japan, Remdesivir FAILED: "no statistically clinical effect, with severe adverse reactions."

**NOTE:** On October 16, 2020, the WHO concludes that Remdesivir is an ineffective drug and does not recommend its use to treat COVID-19.

- 16.May 20, 2020 Shortly after becoming Senior Medical Advisor to the FDA Commissioner, Dr. Woodcock recused herself over future decisions concerning vaccines, citing a conflict of interest.
- 17.June 15, 2020 Dr. Fauci ignores the data that HCQ works if the drug is administered during the first five days of infection. Its EUA is revoked, despite the overwhelming evidence of its effectiveness. The FDA claims that HCQ is causing fatal heart rhythms in hospitalized patients when the COVID-19 virus itself is the cause.
- 18.June 29, 2020 Dr. Fauci recommends a 1.6-billion-dollar purchase of Remdesivir despite the drug's Phase 1 failure in China.

Question: Why did Dr. Fauci discredit HCQ, leaving us defenceless, and order 1.6 billion dollars of an ineffective and toxic drug?

**NOTE:** Dr. Fauci's actions pave the way for the fast-track development of experimental mRNA vaccines (and their subsequent patents), which can only receive a EUA if no other approved & effective medicines, like outpatient HCQ.

19.After widespread lockdowns and millions of global deaths, the experimental mRNA vaccines are granted a EUA and released to the public. As of the date of this letter, the pandemic still prevails, and there is no FDA approved outpatient treatment for COVID-19.

### A CALL TO ACTION FOR PREVENTION, JUSTICE, AND REFORM

- 1. The actions of Dr. Anthony Fauci, Dr. Janet Woodcock, and Rick Bright, Ph.D., must be independently investigated, and they must be held accountable.
- 2. All conflicts of interest and the interactions between government officials and pharmaceutical companies, including the publication of faulty research papers in respected medical journals, must be investigated, and they must be held accountable.
- 3. Immediately reinstate HCQ as an FDA-approved drug for COVID-19.

- 4. The U.S. Pandemic Plan must be immediately reinstated as initially crafted.
- 5. Establish an outside independent United States Pandemic Response Department, with board powers including oversight.

On June 2, 2021, the distribution of my content was canceled by **PR NEWSWIRE**, and I have been banned from further distribution. Their action is a brazen attempt to censor and block the true story and silence our voice as citizens.

#### **WHAT CAN YOU DO?**

- 1. **Contact** your local, state, and federal representatives and demand answers. They would have you believe that you serve them, but you employ them. Hold them accountable.
- 2. **Cancel biased media subscriptions.** Your money fuels their disinformation campaigns.
- 3. **Read** the attached references and the complete, uncensored, and referenced articles at www.drstevenhatfill.com.

Please **ACT NOW**, and together we can create a better future for America and the world.

Sincerely, Dr. Steven J. Hatfill

#### References

<u>Single Point Failure</u> – (pub. April 2021, PCEN MEDIA INC.)

- ECBC-TR-129 (PDF download) <u>Neighborhood Emergency Help Center Concept Validation</u>. <u>https://www.hsdl.org/?view&did=438701</u>
- 2. <a href="http://www.koreabiomed.com/news/articleView.html?idxno=7428">http://www.koreabiomed.com/news/articleView.html?idxno=7428</a>
- 3. <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&feature=youtu.be&v=v">https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&feature=youtu.be&v=v</a> <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&feature=youtu.be&v=v">E4 LsftNKM</a>

- 4. S. Basavaraju, M. Patton, K., Serologic testing of U.S. blood donations for SARS-CoV-2-reactive antibodies. Clinical Infectious Diseases, ciaa1785, <a href="https://doi.org/10.1093/cid/ciaa1785">https://doi.org/10.1093/cid/ciaa1785</a>
- 5. <a href="https://thefederalist.com/2020/03/26/the-scientist-whose-doomsday-pandemic-model-predicted-armageddon-just-walked-back-the-apocalyptic-predictions/">https://thefederalist.com/2020/03/26/the-scientist-whose-doomsday-pandemic-model-predicted-armageddon-just-walked-back-the-apocalyptic-predictions/</a>
- 6. Covid Analysis (Preprint) (Meta-analysis not included in study count) HCQ is effective for COVID-19 when used early: a meta-analysis of 175 studies. <a href="https://c19study.com">https://c19study.com</a>
- 7. <a href="https://sundiatapost.com/oxford-led-international-research-finds-hydroxychloroquine-safe-in-over-130,000-patients/">https://sundiatapost.com/oxford-led-international-research-finds-hydroxychloroquine-safe-in-over-130,000-patients/</a>
- Direct Link to Rick Bright's Whistleblower Complaint (PDF) reference Page 43 <a href="https://www.kmblegal.com/sites/default/files/NEW%20R.%20Bright%20">https://www.kmblegal.com/sites/default/files/NEW%20R.%20Bright%20</a> <a href="OSC%20Complaint Redacted.pdf">OSC%20Complaint Redacted.pdf</a>
- 9. Letter of Authorization chloroquine phosphate and hydroxychloroquine <a href="https://www.fda.gov/media/136534/download">https://www.fda.gov/media/136534/download</a>
- 10.S.Hatfill https://www.realclearpolitics.com/authors/steven hatfill/#
- 11.<u>https://www.fda.gov/drugs/drug-safety-and-availability/fda-cautions-against-use-hydroxychloroquine-or-chloroquine-covid19-outside-hospital-setting-or</u>
- 12.R. Glatter, Covid-19 Can Cause Heart Damage Even If You Are Asymptomatic. August 17, 2020,
  Forbes <a href="https://www.forbes.com/sites/robertglatter/2020/08/17/covid-19-can-cause-heart-damageeven-if-you-areasymptomatic/?sh=1e4a6bc16cef">https://www.forbes.com/sites/robertglatter/2020/08/17/covid-19-can-cause-heart-damageeven-if-you-areasymptomatic/?sh=1e4a6bc16cef</a>
- 13.https://www.fda.gov/media/138945/download
- 14.Risch H. FDA obstruction: Patients die, while Trump gets the blame. Washingtonexaminer.com. Pub October 19, 2020. Accessed October 30, 2020. <a href="https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/opinion/fda-obstruction-patients-die-while-trump-gets-the-blame">https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/opinion/fda-obstruction-patients-die-while-trump-gets-the-blame</a>
- 15.Ladapo JA, McKinnon JE, McCullough PA, Risch H. Randomized Controlled Trials of early ambulatory hydroxychloroquine in the prevention of COVID-19 infection, hospitalization, and death: Meta-analysis. Published 2020.

- doi:10.1101/2020.09.30.20204693 https://www.medrxiv.org/content/10.1 101/2020.09.30.20204693v1
- 16.S.J. Hatfill. Mainstream Media's "Misinformation" About An Effective COVID Treatment
  - https://www.realclearpolitics.com/authors/steven hatfill/#
- 17. Covid Analysis, (April 4, 2021) https://hcqmeta.com/
- 18. Henry Ford Study <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32623082/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32623082/</a>
- 19.M. de Novales, F.J.; Ramírez-Olivencia, G.; Estébanez, M.; de Dios, et al., Early Hydroxychloroquine Is Associated with an Increase of Survival in COVID-19 Patients: An Observational Study. (doi: 10.20944/preprints202005.0057.v1). <a href="https://www.preprints.org/manuscript/202005.0057/v2">https://www.preprints.org/manuscript/202005.0057/v2</a>

Single Point Failure II – (pub. May 2021, PCEN MEDIA INC.)

- 20.(ECBC-TR-129) <u>Neighborhood Emergency Help Center Concept Validation</u>.
  - https://www.hsdl.org/?view&did=438701
- 21.Covid Analysis (Preprint) (Meta-analysis not included in study count) HCQ is effective for COVID-19 when used early: a meta-analysis of 175 studies. <a href="https://c19study.com">https://c19study.com</a>
- 22. N. Bakhshaliyev, M. Uluganyan, et al., The effect of a 5-day course of hydroxychloroquine and azithromycin combination on QT interval in non-ICU COVID19(+) patients. <u>Journal of Electrocardiology</u>. <u>Volume 62</u>, September-October 2020, Pages 59-
  - 64 https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jelectrocard.2020.08.008
- 23. Covid Analysis, (April 4, 2021) https://hcqmeta.com/
- 24.Direct Link to Rick Bright's Whistleblower Complaint (PDF) Reference Page 43
  - https://assets.documentcloud.org/documents/6882560/Rick-Bright-Whistleblower-Complaint.pdf
- 25. <a href="https://forums.livescience.com/threads/gilead-remdesivir-veklury-and-cdc-nih-covid-19-conflicts-of-interests-how-important-is-this.3360/">https://forums.livescience.com/threads/gilead-remdesivir-veklury-and-cdc-nih-covid-19-conflicts-of-interests-how-important-is-this.3360/</a>
- 26.Ladapo JA, McKinnon JE, McCullough PA, Risch H. Randomized Controlled Trials of early ambulatory hydroxychloroquine in the

- prevention of COVID-19 infection, hospitalization, and death: Meta-analysis. Published 2020. doi:10.1101/2020.09.30.20204693
- 27. https://www.axios.com/coronavirus-hydroxychloroquine-white-house-01306286-0bbc-4042-9bfe-890413c6220d.html
- 28. http://virusmyth.com/aids/books/bnbrev.htm
- 29. https://www.huffpost.com/entry/whitewashing-aids-history b 4762295
- 30.<u>https://news.yahoo.com/cdc-rethinking-ebola-guidelines-after-criticism-they-left-nurses-unprotected</u>
- 31.<u>https://www.cochrane.org/MR000034/METHOD\_comparing-effect-estimates-of-randomized-controlled-trials-and-observational-studies</u>

## ORIGINS of the Covid-19 Pandemic – (pub. June 2021, PCEN MEDIA INC.)

- 32.Yanzhong Huang. "THE SARS EPIDEMIC AND ITS AFTERMATH IN CHINA: A POLITICAL
  - PERSPECTIVE" <a href="https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/books/NBK92479/">https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/books/NBK92479/</a>
- 33.Renee Dopplick (April 29, 2009). "INSIDE JUSTICE | SWINE FLU: LEGAL OBLIGATIONS AND CONSEQUENCES WHEN THE WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION DECLARES A 'PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCY OF INTERNATIONAL
  - CONCERN'" <a href="https://www.insidejustice.com/intl/2009/04/30/swine-flu-wh-o-pheic/">https://www.insidejustice.com/intl/2009/04/30/swine-flu-wh-o-pheic/</a>
- 34.Renee Dopplick (April 29, 2009). "INSIDE JUSTICE | SWINE FLU: LEGAL OBLIGATIONS AND CONSEQUENCES WHEN THE WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION DECLARES A 'PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCY OF INTERNATIONAL
  - CONCERN'" <a href="https://www.insidejustice.com/intl/2009/04/30/swine-flu-wh-o\_pheic/">https://www.insidejustice.com/intl/2009/04/30/swine-flu-wh-o\_pheic/</a>
- 35.Hunger, Iris (2018). Coping with Public Health Emergencies of International Concern. 1. Oxford University

  Press. doi: 10.1093/oso/9780198828945.003.0004. ISBN 978-0191867422
- 36.Apolone G, Montomoli E, Manenti A, et al., Unexpected detection of SARS-CoV-2 antibodies in the pre-pandemic period in Italy. Tumori. 2020 Nov 11:300891620974755. doi: 10.1177/0300891620974755. Epub

- ahead of print. PMID: 33176598. <a href="https://doi.org/10.1177/0300891620974755">https://doi.org/10.1177/0300891620974755</a>
- 37.Sam Blanchard (December 2, 2020) "HOW DID COVID REALLY SPREAD AROUND THE WORLD? NEW DAMNING TEST RESULTS THAT SHOW ANTIBODIES WERE IN US IN DECEMBER WEEKS BEFORE CHINA RAISED THE ALARM ADD TO GROWING GLOBAL EVIDENCE OF A COVER-UP" <a href="https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-9009297/How-did-Covid-REALLY-spread-world-Coronavirus-blood-samples-December.html">https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-9009297/How-did-Covid-REALLY-spread-world-Coronavirus-blood-samples-December.html</a>
- 38. Nsoesie, E. Okanyene, B, Yiyao L. Barnoon, L, Brownstein.m J. (2020). Analysis of hospital traffic and search engine data in Wuhan, China, indicates early disease activity in the Fall of 2019. <a href="https://dash.harvard.edu/handle/1/42669767">https://dash.harvard.edu/handle/1/42669767</a>
- 39.Chloe Taylor (June 10, 2020) "SATELLITE IMAGES AND ONLINE SEARCHES INDICATE CHINA HAD CORONAVIRUS IN THE FALL, HARVARD STUDY FINDS" <a href="https://www.cnbc.com/2020/06/09/coronavirus-may-have-been-spreading-in-china-in-august-harvard-study.html">https://www.cnbc.com/2020/06/09/coronavirus-may-have-been-spreading-in-china-in-august-harvard-study.html</a>
- 40. Domingo E, Sobrino F., Quasispecies and molecular evolution of viruses. Rev Sci Tech. 2000 Apr;19 (1):55-63.
- 41.Guo X, Yang D, Liu R, Li Y, Hu Q, Ma X, Li Y, Zhang H, Zhang X, Zhao B, Chen T. Detecting influenza and emerging avian influenza virus by influenza and pneumonia surveillance systems in a large city in China, 2005 to 2016. BMC Infect Dis. 2019 Sep 18;19(1):825. doi: 10.1186/s12879-019-4405-
  - 5. <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/31533638/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/31533638/</a>
- 42.New York Times (March 29, 2020) "CHINA CREATED A FAIL-SAFE SYSTEM TO TRACK CONTAGIONS. IT FAILED" <a href="https://www.nytimes.com/2020/03/29/world/asia/coronavirus-china.html">https://www.nytimes.com/2020/03/29/world/asia/coronavirus-china.html</a>
- 43.Redfield: COVID-19 Was in Wuhan in September or October 2019 https://www.medpagetoday.com/special-reports/exclusives/91843
- 44.Using Open-Source Intelligence to Detect Early Signals of COVID-19 in China: Descriptive Study. <u>JMIR Public Health Surveill</u>. 2020 Jul-Sep; 6(3): e18939. PMCID: PMC7505682 PMID: <u>32598290</u> Published online 2020 Sep 18. doi: <u>10.2196/18939</u>

- 45. Wuhan Evening News (November 22, 2019) "PATIENTS WITH SEVERE PNEUMONIA IN PUYANG 'TAKE' A HELICOPTER TO HAN EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT" https://www.sohu.com/a/355347300 120424456
- 46.Helen Davidson (March 13, 2020) "FIRST COVID-19 CASE HAPPENED IN NOVEMBER, CHINA GOVERNMENT RECORDS SHOW REPORT" <a href="https://www.theguardian.com/world/2020/mar/13/first-covid-19-case-happened-in-november-china-government-records-show-report">https://www.theguardian.com/world/2020/mar/13/first-covid-19-case-happened-in-november-china-government-records-show-report</a>
- 47.Jeanna Bryner "1ST KNOWN CASE OF CORONAVIRUS TRACED BACK TO NOVEMBER IN CHINA" <a href="https://www.livescience.com/first-case-coronavirus-found.html">https://www.livescience.com/first-case-coronavirus-found.html</a>
- 48.Hale T. The First COVID-19 Case Was Earlier Than Initially Thought, Suggests New Report. IFLScience. 2020. Mar 17, [2020-03-17]. <a href="https://www.iflscience.com/health-and-medicine/the-first-covid19-case-was-earlier-than-intially-thought-suggests-new-report/">https://www.iflscience.com/health-and-medicine/the-first-covid19-case-was-earlier-than-intially-thought-suggests-new-report/</a>
- 49.Li Q, Guan X, Wu P, et al., Early Transmission Dynamics in Wuhan, China, Novel Coronavirus-Infected Pneumonia. N Engl J Med. 2020 March 26;382(13):1199-1207. <a href="http://europepmc.org/abstract/MED/31995857">http://europepmc.org/abstract/MED/31995857</a>. <a href="mailto:[PMC free article">[PubMed]</a> [CrossRef] [Google Scholar]
- 50.Elizabeth Benedict Kpozehouen, MBBS, MHM, MPH, Xin Chen, MPH, Mengyao Zhu, BS, MPH, and C Raina Macintyre, MBBS Hons 1, FRACP, FAFPHM, M App Epid, Ph.D. (September 18, 2020) "USING OPEN-SOURCE INTELLIGENCE TO DETECT EARLY SIGNALS OF COVID-19 IN CHINA: DESCRIPTIVE
  - STUDY" <a href="https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC7505682/">https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC7505682/</a>
- 51.Michael R. Gordon, Warren P. Strobel and Drew Hinshaw (May 23, 2021) "INTELLIGENCE ON SICK STAFF AT WUHAN LAB FUELS DEBATE ON COVID-19 ORIGIN" <a href="https://www.wsj.com/articles/intelligence-on-sick-staff-at-wuhan-lab-fuels-debate-on-covid-19-origin-11621796228">https://www.wsj.com/articles/intelligence-on-sick-staff-at-wuhan-lab-fuels-debate-on-covid-19-origin-11621796228</a>
- 52.Sky News (January 18, 2021) "COVID-19: US INTELLIGENCE CLAIMS WUHAN LAB RESEARCHERS HAD CORONAVIRUS SYMPTOMS BEFORE FIRST REPORTED CASES" <a href="https://news.sky.com/story/covid-19-us-intelligence-claims-wuhan-lab-researchers-had-coronavirus-symptoms-before-first-reported-cases-12190416">https://news.sky.com/story/covid-19-us-intelligence-claims-wuhan-lab-researchers-had-coronavirus-symptoms-before-first-reported-cases-12190416</a>
- 53.J.Dunleavy, March 10, 2021, Biden team gives the nod to Trump State Department Fact sheet on Wuhan

- Lab <a href="https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/news/biden-team-gives-nod-trump-state-department-fact-sheet-wuhan-lab">https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/news/biden-team-gives-nod-trump-state-department-fact-sheet-wuhan-lab</a>
- 54.Wenjun Wang MD, Yikai Wang MD, Xin Zhang MD, Xiaoli Jia MD, Yaping Li MD, Shuangsuo Dang MD, Ph.D. (September 27, 2020) "USING WECHAT, A CHINESE SOCIAL MEDIA APP, FOR EARLY DETECTION OF THE COVID-19 OUTBREAK IN DECEMBER 2019: RETROSPECTIVE STUDY" <a href="https://mhealth.jmir.org/2020/10/e19589/authors">https://mhealth.jmir.org/2020/10/e19589/authors</a>
- 55.Holly Secon (March 1, 2020) "CHINESE SOCIAL-MEDIA PLATFORM WECHAT SAW SPIKES IN THE TERMS 'CORONAVIRUS,' 'SHORTNESS OF BREATH,' AND 'SARS,' WEEKS BEFORE THE FIRST CASES WERE CONFIRMED, A STUDY SUGGESTS" <a href="https://www.businessinsider.com.au/wechat-users-posted-">https://www.businessinsider.com.au/wechat-users-posted-</a>

coronavirus-before-China-confirmed-cases-2020-2?r=US&IR=T

- 56.Sam Blanchard (December 2, 2020) "HOW DID COVID REALLY SPREAD AROUND THE WORLD? NEW DAMNING TEST RESULTS THAT SHOW ANTIBODIES WERE IN US IN DECEMBER WEEKS BEFORE CHINA RAISED THE ALARM ADD TO GROWING GLOBAL EVIDENCE OF A COVER-UP" <a href="https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-9009297/How-did-Covid-REALLY-spread-world-Coronavirus-blood-samples-December.html">https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-9009297/How-did-Covid-REALLY-spread-world-Coronavirus-blood-samples-December.html</a>
- 57.Raymond Zhong, Paul Mozur and Aaron Krolik, The New York Times, and Jeff Kao, ProPublica (December 19, 2020) "LEAKED DOCUMENTS SHOW HOW CHINA'S ARMY OF PAID INTERNET TROLLS HELPED CENSOR THE CORONAVIRUS" <a href="https://www.propublica.org/article/leaked-documents-show-how-Chinas-army-of-paid-internet-trolls-helped-censor-the-coronavirus">https://www.propublica.org/article/leaked-documents-show-how-Chinas-army-of-paid-internet-trolls-helped-censor-the-coronavirus</a>
- 58.Max Nisen (February 5, 2020) "CHINA'S DRUG PATENT GRAB MAKES CORONAVIRUS SCARY FOR PHARMA" <a href="https://www.bloomberg.com/opinion/articles/2020-02-05/coronavirus-china-drug-patent-grab-is-scary-for-pharma">https://www.bloomberg.com/opinion/articles/2020-02-05/coronavirus-china-drug-patent-grab-is-scary-for-pharma</a>

#### Miscellaneous

59.FDA "FDA CAUTIONS AGAINST USE OF HYDROXYCHLOROQUINE OR CHLOROQUINE FOR COVID-19 OUTSIDE OF THE HOSPITAL SETTING OR

- A CLINICAL TRIAL DUE TO RISK OF HEART RHYTHM PROBLEMS" <a href="https://www.fda.gov/drugs/drug-safety-and-availability/fda-cautions-against-use-hydroxychloroquine-or-chloroquine-covid-19-outside-hospital-setting-or-chloroquine-covid-
- 60.Alliance for Human Research Protection (June 2, 2020) "UPDATED: LANCET PUBLISHED A FRAUDULENT STUDY: EDITOR CALLS IT 'DEPARTMENT ERROR'" <a href="https://ahrp.org/the-lancet-published-a-fraudulent-study-editor-calls-it-department-of-error/">https://ahrp.org/the-lancet-published-a-fraudulent-study-editor-calls-it-department-of-error/</a>
- 61.Alliance for Human Research Protection (June 5, 2020) "LANCET EDITOR SPILLS THE BEANS, AND BRITAIN'S PM SURRENDERS TOP THE GATES VACCINE CARTELL" <a href="https://ahrp.org/lancet-editor-spills-the-beans-and-britains-pm-surrenders-to-the-gates-vaccine-cartel/">https://ahrp.org/lancet-editor-spills-the-beans-and-britains-pm-surrenders-to-the-gates-vaccine-cartel/</a>
- 62.FDA Letter to Biomedical Advanced Research and Development Authority (BARDA) from RADM Denise M. Hinton, Chief Scientist, Food and Drug Administration (June 15, 2020) <a href="https://www.fda.gov/media/138945/download">https://www.fda.gov/media/138945/download</a>
- 63.Erin Donnelly Michos, MD, MHS (April 24, 2020) "CAN CORONAVIRUS CAUSE HEART DAMAGE?" <a href="https://www.hopkinsmedicine.org/health/conditions-and-diseases/coronavirus/can-coronavirus-cause-heart-damage">https://www.hopkinsmedicine.org/health/conditions-and-diseases/coronavirus/can-coronavirus-cause-heart-damage</a>
- 64. Harvey Risch (October 19, 2020) "FDA OBSTRUCTION: PATIENTS DIE, WHILE TRUMP GETS THE BLAME" <a href="https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/opinion/fda-obstruction-patients-die-while-trump-gets-the-blame">https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/opinion/fda-obstruction-patients-die-while-trump-gets-the-blame</a>
- 65. Harvey A Risch (November 2, 2020) "EARLY OUTPATIENT TREATMENT OF SYMPTOMATIC, HIGH-RISK COVID-19 PATIENTS THAT SHOULD BE RAMPED UP IMMEDIATELY AS KEY TO THE PANDEMIC CRISIS" https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32458969/
- 66. Joseph A. Ladapo, John E. McKinnon, Peter A. McCullough, Harvey A. Risch (September 30, 2020) "RANDOMIZED CONTROLLED TRIALS OF EARLY AMBULATORY HYDROXYCLOROQUINE IN THE PREVENTION OF COVID-19 INFECTION, HOSPITALIZATION, AND DEATH: META-ANALYSIS" <a href="https://www.medrxiv.org/content/10.1101/2020.09.30.20204693v1">https://www.medrxiv.org/content/10.1101/2020.09.30.20204693v1</a>
- 67.Henry Ford COVID-19 Task Force "TREATMENT WITH HYDROXYCHLOROQUINE, AZITHROMYCIN, AND COMBINATION

- INPATIENT HOSPITALIZED WITH COVID-19" https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32623082/
- 68.Membrillo, F.J.; Ramírez-Olivencia, G.; Estébanez, M.; de Dios, B.; Herrero, M.D.; Mata, T.; Borobia, A.M.; Gutiérrez, C.; Simón, M.; Ochoa, A.; Martínez, Y.; Aguirre, A.; Alcántara, F.D.A.; Fernández-González, P.; López, E.; Valle, P.; Campos, S.; Navarro, M.; Ballester, L.E. (6 May 2020) "EARLY HYDROXYCHLOROQUINE IS ASSOCIATED WITH AN INCREASE OF SURVIVAL IN COVID-19 PATIENTS: AN OVSERVATIONAL STUDY" <a href="https://www.preprints.org/manuscript/202005.0057/v2">https://www.preprints.org/manuscript/202005.0057/v2</a>
- 69.hcqmeta.com (October 20, 2020) "HCQ FOR COVID-19: REAL-TIME META-ANALYSIS OF 248 STUDIES" <a href="https://hcqmeta.com/">https://hcqmeta.com/</a>
- 70.LiveScience (August 17 2020) "GILEAD / REMDESIVIR / VEKLURY AND CDC / NIH COVID-19 CONFLICTS OF INTERESTS HOW IMPORTANT IS THIS?" <a href="https://forums.livescience.com/threads/gilead-remdesivir-veklury-and-cdc-nih-covid-19-conflicts-of-interests-how-important-is-this.3360/">https://forums.livescience.com/threads/gilead-remdesivir-veklury-and-cdc-nih-covid-19-conflicts-of-interests-how-important-is-this.3360/</a>
- 71.Lorie Johnson (July 31, 2020) "COVID DOC SAYS
  HYDROXYCHLOROQUINE 'HIGHLY EFFECTIVE' AND FEARS ARE
  OVERBLOWN NOW FDA CHIEF ADMITS IT MIGHT
  HELP" <a href="https://www1.cbn.com/cbnnews/health/2020/july/covid-doc-says-hydroxychloroquine-highly-effective-and-fears-are-overblown-now-fda-chief-admits-it-might-help-nbsp">https://www1.cbn.com/cbnnews/health/2020/july/covid-doc-says-hydroxychloroquine-highly-effective-and-fears-are-overblown-now-fda-chief-admits-it-might-help-nbsp</a>
- 72. Deutsche Welle (October 16, 2020) "WHO DEFENDS CONCLUSION THAT REMDESIVIR IS INEFFECTIVE AGAINST COVID-19" <a href="https://www.dw.com/en/who-defends-conclusion-that-remdesivir-is-ineffective-against-covid-19/a-55297763">https://www.dw.com/en/who-defends-conclusion-that-remdesivir-is-ineffective-against-covid-19/a-55297763</a>
- 73.FDA Letter to Biomedical Advanced Research and Development Authority (BARDA) from RADM Denise M. Hinton, Chief Scientist, Food and Drug Administration (June 15, 2020) <a href="https://www.fda.gov/media/138945/download">https://www.fda.gov/media/138945/download</a>
- 74.Gail Dutton (June 16, 2020) "FDA WARNS AGAINST CO-ADMINISTERING REMDESIVIR WITH HYDROXYCHLOROQUINE OR CHLOROQUINE" <a href="https://www.biospace.com/article/fda-warns-against-co-administering-remdesivir-with-hydroxychloroquine-or-chloroquine/">https://www.biospace.com/article/fda-warns-against-co-administering-remdesivir-with-hydroxychloroquine-or-chloroquine/</a>
- 75. Gilead Sciences (August 6, 2020) "GILEAD SCIENCES UPDATE ON VEKLURY® (REMDESIVIR) MANUFACTURING

- NETWORK" <a href="https://www.gilead.com/news-and-press/company-statements/gilead-sciences-update-on-veklury-remdesivir-manufacturing-network">https://www.gilead.com/news-and-press/company-statements/gilead-sciences-update-on-veklury-remdesivir-manufacturing-network</a>
- 76.Andrew Hill J.Wang, J.Levi (April 2020) "MINIMUM COSTS TO MANUFACTURE NEW TREATMENTS FOR COVID-19" <a href="https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S2055664020300182">https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S2055664020300182</a>
- 77.Catherine Thorbecke (June 29, 2020) "CORONAVIRUS DRUG REMDESIVIR TO COST \$3,120 PER PATIENT WITH PRIVATE INSURANCE, IRKING CRITICS" <a href="https://abcnews.go.com/US/covid-19-drug-remdesivir-cost-3120-us-patients/story?id=71509977">https://abcnews.go.com/US/covid-19-drug-remdesivir-cost-3120-us-patients/story?id=71509977</a>
- 78.FDA (November 20, 2020) "EMERGENCY USE AUTHORIZATION FOR VACCINES EXPLAINED" <a href="https://www.fda.gov/vaccines-blood-biologics/vaccines/emergency-use-authorization-vaccines-explained">https://www.fda.gov/vaccines-blood-biologics/vaccines/emergency-use-authorization-vaccines-explained</a>
- 79.Rick Bright Whistleblower Complaint
  Page <a href="https://www.kmblegal.com/sites/default/files/NEW%20R.%20Bright%20OSC%20Complaint">https://www.kmblegal.com/sites/default/files/NEW%20R.%20Bright%20OSC%20Complaint</a> Redacted.pdf
- 80.China Remdesivir Study <a href="https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32423584/">https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/32423584/</a>
- 81.WHO defends conclusion that Remdesivir is ineffective against COVID-19 | News | DW | 16.10.2020
- 82.Woodcock recusal 2 FDA officials recuse themselves from COVID-19 vaccine approvals (beckershospitalreview.com) HCQ EUA Revocation. <a href="https://www.fda.gov/media/138945/download">https://www.fda.gov/media/138945/download</a>
- 83. Hydroxy chloroquine effective in 248 trials involving 3972 scientists and 378,812 patients with 66% improvement in 26 early treatment trials and a 75% decrease in mortality in 11 early treatment trials <a href="https://c19hcq.com/">https://c19hcq.com/</a>
- 84. Fauci orders 1.6 billion for an ineffective drug <a href="http://www.informationclearinghouse.info/55314.htm">http://www.informationclearinghouse.info/55314.htm</a>
- 85. Vaccine EUA regulations <a href="https://www.fda.gov/vaccines-blood-biologics/vaccines/emergency-use-authorization-vaccines-explained">https://www.fda.gov/vaccines-blood-biologics/vaccines/emergency-use-authorization-vaccines-explained</a>